

Metiria Turei Green Party Co leader



Ron Graham

Body Positive Inc.

PÖ Box 68-766

Newton

Auckland 1010

3 May 2016

To: Everyone attending the International AIDS Candlelight Memorial

This memorial provides every year a special opportunity to pause, reflect, and remember those we have lost to HIV/AIDS. The Green Party joins with you all in this community act of collective remembrance.

There is still much health promotion work that still needs to be done to prevent further tragedies and support people living with HIV/AIDS medically and socially. We must remain vigilant to the threat of HIV/AIDS, in the hope that people do not have to continue suffering unnecessarily.

As treatments improve and people's quality of life continue to improve, let us not forget the many talented and beautiful people we have lost too soon to this pandemic. I wish to acknowledge all of those that have stood by their friends on often painful journeys. It can be a long and lonely path.

In Aotearoa most people living with HIV/AIDS have been gay or bisexual men, who faced the double jeopardy of prejudice associated with their illness and sexual orientation. The Green Party is proud to have always taken a strong stand against such prejudice, and to have played a role in making things better. We will be continuing this needed work. We remain committed to working towards a world without prejudice, and seeing that people get the medical and social support that HIV/AIDS sufferers need.

In loving memory of those taken too soon,

Metiria Tūrei

James Shaw